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Tuesday 20th Mar 
Year 4 Art Museum Trip 

`

ASSEMBLY DATES 

Monday 29th April 
9.10 – Welcome Powhiri 

Friday 10th May 
9.15am - Year 2/3 (Tui) 

Monday 13th May 
9.10am – Year 4-8 

Friday 16th May 
9.15am – Year 0/1 (Kea) 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 29th April 
9.10 – Welcome Powhiri 

29th April – 9th May 
PTA Mother’s Day Raffle 

Wednesday 8th May 
Year 5-8 Orienteering 

Thursday 9th May 
Ripper Rugby Tournament 

Thursday 9th May 
1.15 – 7.15pm -Student 
Progress Meetings 
*School finishes 12.30pm 

Wednesday 15th May 
2nd Hand Uniform Sale 
6pm – BOT Meeting 

Friday 17th May 
Pink Shirt Day 

 
TERM DATES 
Friday 12th April 
Last day of Term 1 

Monday 29th April  
First day Term 2 

Friday 5th July 
Last day of Term 2 
 
 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

It’s hard to believe it is the last day of Term 1 already and what an amazing term it has 
been. Our teachers are very committed to being the very best they can be for your 
wonderful children.  

Our children throughout the school have been showing how committed to their learning 
they are. The classroom walls certainly depict a wonderful learning story. As part of our 
learning about each year level, staff completed a classroom walkthrough on Tuesday 
afternoon. It was great to see our children’s learning journey from Year 1-8. The first of our 
classrooms to be refurbished are on schedule to be ready for the start of Term 2. We are 
so looking forward to having our children learn in lovely learning environments. 

Congratulations to all our children who have represented us beyond the school gate in 
Term 1. We are not only very proud of their achievements, but of the way in which they 
have conducted themselves. I would also like to acknowledge the high level of 
parent/caregiver support with these events. We couldn’t do all of these wonderful things 
without your help. 

Recently we were invited by Fletcher Living to provide a poppy theme for the fence around 
their show home. Once again our teachers have worked with their children to come up 
with very unique displays for ANZAC Day. If you are enjoying a coffee at the Parkhouse 
Cafe while the children play in the playground, you will be able to see the children’s 
creations. The address is 10 Ripeka Lane, Whenuapai, right next to the playground. The 
picture below is the creations from our Year 4 Takahe Team. Aren’t they wonderful. 

I have included an article for you to ponder. Happy reading. 

To all our families, have a wonderful break with your children and if you are travelling, I 
wish you safe travels. 

Ko te ahurei o te tamaiti arahia o tatou mahi.  
Let the uniqueness of the child guide our work. 

Kind regards,  

Raewyn Matthys-Morris, Principal 

 

 

 
WHENUAPAI SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 5 
 
14 Airport Road, Whenuapai     Phone: 09 416 8779     Email: office@whenuapai.school.nz 

 

A WORD FROM OUR PRINCIPAL… 

PB4L – POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 

WHENUAPAI SCHOOL VALUES 

 Respect Others  Respect Self 
 Respect Learning  Respect Environment 
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 SPORT 
U14 Basketball Slammers Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Whenuapai Slammers gave it their all, and even with the points mounting against them at one stage our five boys, 
dragged it back within one point, Aston Coyle was fouled off, our hearts were in our throats, and then there were four. 
Kayne, Caleb, Dante and Bowen dug deep and played an outstanding game for the remainder and finished strong. The final 
result of 19-14 to Hobsonville could have swayed either way. There were moments of glory and style, moments of breaths 
held and pure frustration but our boys remained great sportsman and made us incredibly proud. Special shout out to Kayne 
for Player of the Day, difficult choice as was such a team effort, Bowen scored highest out of our boys, all boys playing 
unselfishly sharing the ball around and strongest communication on the court so far this season.  

Well done and go the Slammers!  
 
Year 5-6 Whenuapai Orions Flippaball Team 
Well done to the Whenuapai Orions Team on a great Term 1 of Flipperball. We look forward to seeing you in action in the 
pool again in Term 2. 
 

 

Thursday night at the YMCA Massey was thrilling to say the least 
for our Under 14’s basketball team! Our valiant players matched 
up against the Hobsonville Magic, a team privileged to have a 
number of subs. Our team had faced a tough couple of rounds of 
grading games on the courts over the last weeks facing some 
talented and seasoned and older opposition.  We worked our own 
magic, a valiant effort on the court by all, both on defence and 
attack. The game was close throughout with some masterful and 
spectacular shooting, at one stage there was only one point in it.  

The boys showed courage in what was a very physical game from 
both sides, all kids throwing their bodies on the line, and with no 
subs, played beyond our expectations.  They are a team of five 
brave young men who are improving at each game. Barry, the 
senior referee from YMCA commented “I can’t believe how much 
they have improved in such a short space of time”. Us proud 
parents and spectators on the side line were almost shouting 
ourselves hoarse. Even the opposition were on the edge of their 
seats. 
 

 

                  

 HOBSONVILLE/ALBANY CLUSTER CHESS TOURNAMENT (PRIMARY) 

Open to: Year 1-6 
Date: Wednesday 15 May, 2019 
Time: 9:00AM – 2:15PM 
Host School: Hobsonville Point School, 18 De Havilland Road, Auckland 

Enter at: https://www.chesspower.co.nz/event/346629 

Participating schools and information on your cluster available 

 

https://www.chesspower.co.nz/page/members/href.dsp?eqi=38168075&hsh=6311328&RDRCTS=www.chesspower.co.nz%2Fevent%2F346629


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

HEALTH & WELLBEING 

We would like to remind parents and caregivers about the spread of 
viruses in school. If your child is unwell please keep them home. 

We have reported cases of nits and school sores in the school. 

The Ministry of Health site has information on a number of conditions 
or illnesses that can be searched to help families understand what 
their child may have and what action should be taken. Please see a 

doctor if you are concerned. 
http://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-

and-illnesses 

 

PB4L  

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 

OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

Our PB4L Focus for Term 1 Weeks 8-9 
Whenuapai School is a PB4L School (Positive Behaviour for 
Learning). We teach behaviour through the use of our 
school values - Respect Self, Respect Others, Respect 
Learning and Respect Environment. 

Every fortnight at the school hui we introduce a new values 
focus for the entire school to focus on. We then share our 
learning around this focus through photos at the next hui, 
and introduce our new PB4L focus. 

 

 
 

Throughout the year, the SchoolDocs team updates our 
content to reflect policy changes, new legislation, and 
general improvements for clarity, readability, and purpose. 
The changes are summarised on the What’s New? Page on 
the SchoolDocs website. 
 
Website: www.schooldocs.co.nz  
User Name: whenuapai    
Password: airport 
 
Term 1 saw significant changes being made to the Concerns 
and Complaints section as well as the Behaviour 
Management section. School Bus Transport has also had an 
overhaul and we now have a new policy for Dogs on School 
Grounds. 

 

GUMBOOT DAY! 
On gumboot day we joined forces with one of our 

favourite local businesses (The Amazing Milk Bar) and 
together we raised $510.00 for Gumboot Friday. 

Gumboot Friday was a new initiative by New Zealander of 
the Year, Mike King, and I Am Hope. The aim was to raise 
$2million for kids who need some mental health support. 

All funds raised on the day is going to help provide free 
counselling to kids who need it. 

A big shout out to Erin, Shannon, Leigh and Annabel the 
amazing Milk Bar team, for supporting Whenuapai School 
and helping to raise money for such a wonderful cause! 

 

    THANK YOU 

A heartfelt thank you to 
the very generous 

Brinkman family for their 
kind donation of a piano. 

It is much appreciated will 
be well loved.  

 
 
 
 

 

ANZAC DAY 2019     
Our students have been working hard making beautiful 

poppies this week These amazing creations will be able to 
be viewed on the Fletcher Home Show home fence at    
10 Ripeka Lane, Whenuapai (opposite the Parkhouse 

Cafe) on ANZAC Day. 

As you may already be aware the number of official 
ANZAC Day ceremony’s around Auckland have been 

limited this year due to safety concerns. This 
unfortunately means we will not be attending a parade 

and laying a wreath at the Hobsonville RSA. 

 

http://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses
http://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses
http://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/5281.htm
file:///C:/Users/wrigh/Downloads/www.schooldocs.co.nz


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  KEY CONTACTS ONLINE PAYMENTS 
Principal – Raewyn Matthys-Morris rmatthys-morris@whenuapai.school.nz Any queries please contact Mr Tony Hitchcock at 

email: thitchcock@whenuapai.school.nz 

Bank Account details: 12 3085 0494188 00 
Reference: Students Name 
Details: The activity the payment is for 

If you pay online for more than one activity or 
pay for more than one student and various 
activities, please email Tony detailing what 
payments are for.  

Also payments can be made via our online 
school shop at mykindo.co.nz 

Deputy Principal – Carla Veldman cveldman@whenuapai.school.nz 

SENCO - Sharron Buer sharronb@whenuapai.school.nz 
HOD – Sport gregb@whenuapai.school.nz 

Board of Trustees wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz 

PTA pta.whenuapai@gmail.com 

SKIDS After School Care whenuapai@skids.co.nz 

Team Leaders   

Year 0-1 – Carli Michelsen carlim@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 2-3 – Paige Chellew paigec@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 4 – Jessica Powell jessicap@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 5-6 – Chris Groen chrisg@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 7-8 – Karl Ganda karlg@whenuapai.school.nz  

For our Policies and Procedures please visit SchoolDocs at:  www.schooldocs.co.nz/ User- whenuapai   Password- airport 
Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is the copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be reproduced without written 

permission from SchoolDocs Ltd. 

 

 

PTA NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 

Entertainment Books 
You can now order your 2019-2020 Entertainment Books online. Hard copies of the books are available as well as digital 
copies. All information you need can be found at https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/952m82 

The cost of an Auckland book is $70. You are also able to purchase books from other regions such as Christchurch, 
Wellington, Dunedin and even Australia. If you have any questions please contact one of your PTA Teacher Reps, Stephanie 
Brook stephanieb@whenuapai.school.nz or Hayley Moore hayleym@whenuapai.school.nz 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Wishlist  
At our recent PTA meeting, we discussed the best use of the 
hard-earned money the PTA raises. We would love your 
feedback on any items that you would like to add to the PTA 
wishlist, and also whether you think that we should raise and 
save for a larger purchase. Please email Pam at 
pta.whenuapai@gmail.com with your comments, or join us at 
the next PTA meeting on May 7th to bring your ideas to the 
table! All are welcome! 

Thank You 
Thank you to all of you who have supported the PTA in term 
1, at the Family Fun Day, the Hawaiian Disco, the Sausage 
Sizzle or attending the PTA meetings. Your time and input is 
invaluable! Have a safe and happy holiday and get excited 
about the wonderful PTA events in Term 2.  

 

 

Hellers Sausage Sizzle, Ice Block & Mufti Day 
Many thanks to the team who ran the sausage sizzle on the final day of term! What a treat for the 
kids to have ice blocks at morning tea and they loved the sausage sizzle lunch! Many thanks to Hellers 
who donated all of the sausages! 
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In the previous school newsletter, we talked about the amazing Yipadee stage show that students in Years 0-6 all enjoyed 
last week. Following the hilarious and very entertaining show a group of Year 5/6 students participated in a Creative 
Writing Workshop with Deano Yipadee. The children were set a task of writing the World’s Greatest Story in world record 
time. The purpose of the story was to make people laugh. The children started out by making a list of things that made 
them laugh. Then all of the things written on their list needed to be included in their story. Following is the masterpiece 
that they all came up with. Please enjoy ……. 

 

World’s Greatest Story  
Written in world record time 
Purpose: To make people laugh 
Written by: The Year 5-6 Creative Writers 
 
Once upon a time there lived a cat lady that had 5006 cats. This cat lady’s name was John Cena. She lived in 
the tiny french village of Toilet-de-pleep. It was a lovely village just near the huge town of Sandwiches. John 
the cat lady was very famous in the village because she had at least 7 subscribers on youtube. The whole 
town just loved her because she shared her cats with all of the villagers and they all stayed warm in winter! 

But then (din din) there was an evil villain in the village called Dark Mummy. She had an evil side kick called 
Memes. They hatched an evil plan to capture Cat Lady so the villagers would be cold over winter. They snuck 
into the village at night and captured her in their toy car Lamborghini. 

The villagers woke up and realised cat lady and all of her cats were missing.  They all started crying. 

But then (din din) a superhero heard that crying and her name was Donald Trumpet. She was furious and she 
immediately flew in her smellicopter to the evil villain’s house. She knew it was this house because it had a 
sign saying “Evil Villains House”. 

She knocked on the door and the evil villain opened it and said “do you want a slice of cake?”. The evil villain 
was excited because he had poisoned the cake with MLG Peppa Pig. But, Donald the superhero said “no that’s 
not it, ummmmmmm, I was looking for a lovely biscuit called the poooooppppeeeeeee". The evil villain was 
very confused and said, I don’t know and will have to check my cupboard and see if I have those beside the 
gingernuts. While the evil villain was looking, The superhero snuck in the front door with a bowl of milk and 
some cat food called Nana Nae and unlocked the cage so all of the cats and the beloved cat lady could sneak 
out. 

Before they left they pushed the evil villain into his biscuit cupboard and locked the door. He cried and cried 
until he did an evil laugh because he picked the lock with a biscuit called jokes and ran away forever doing 
his evil laugh HAHAHAHAHAHAHAHA and belly flopped into a pool. 

The villagers all then had a celebration party at a club called Dogtooting and all of the dancing cats went on 
the stage and they recorded GIFs. Those went viral and Cat Lady got at least another 2 subscribers. 

At the end of the party the cats said “can I tell you three things?” 

But everyone was so tired that they fell asleep. 

 
THE END 

 

STAGE SHOW AND CREATIVE WRITING WORKSHOP 

Deano, aka Mr Yipadee, is an international best-selling kiwi children’s author and 
musician, who has topped the UK, New Zealand and Australian Children’s Best-Sellers 
Charts on numerous occasions. His hilarious books include, Jingle Bells Rudolph Smells, 
Nee Naw The Little Fire Engine, Stink-o-saurus and Ron The Royal Guard. It was an 
absolute privilege to have Deano at Whenuapai School. 

 



LOCAL NOTICES: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Massey High School 

Open Night: 
Monday 20 May 2019 

3.30pm to 5.30pm 
Or 6.30pm to 8.30pm 

Meet in the Bruce Ritchie 
Performing Arts Centre for 

the Principal’s address      

 

 

 

Mrs McCracken 
Now accepting students for English 
Tutoring: 

- Reading 
- Writing 
- Comprehension 
- Spelling 
- Grammar 
- ESOL 
- NCEA 

All ages, all levels. 

Primary students - $30 per hour 
High School Students - $50 per hour 

Beginning Term 2, 2019. 
 
Please ring 0210 437 674 

FREE TOTS TO TEENS 

MAGAZINE 
A free April Issue of the Tots to Teens 

magazine is available here: 
http://issue1904a.totstoteens.co.nz/ 

 

http://issue1904a.totstoteens.co.nz/


 

 

 


